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NO.     119
November, 2001

SUBJECT: Part #5105-13 and 5105-14.  Improved flow control assembly for the
SRB5000 series ( SRB5100, SRB5300, SRB5600, SRB5700 & SRB5900 )
Dry Air Bleed System.

Visual Differences in New & Old Styles
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Sherwood began production of the SRB5000 series regulators with a new and improved flow control element
assembly during calendar year 2000. The new assembly includes a flow restrictor screw with a laser drilled hole,
part number 5105-13, a white HPDE filter, part number 5105-14 and a reusable gasket, part number 5105-6.
Sherwood has discontinued use of the old style 5105-5 flow control assembly because the new flow control
assembly works in all SRB5000 series regulators regardless of date of manufacture.

This new flow control assembly is part of the Sherwood Dry Air Bleed System. The new restrictor screw allows for a
more controlled flow of air into first stage spring chamber and can be removed and cleaned in an ultrasonic cleaner if
the first stage becomes flooded, unlike the old style assembly that had to be discarded and replaced. The white
HPDE filter helps to prevent the flow of water and contaminants into the laser drilled hole. If the first stage becomes
flooded, the filter will need to be replaced.

First stage flooding is not covered under warranty. All Sherwood first stages should be used only with clean, dry
compressed breathing gas. The first stage must be rinsed with the dust cap properly installed over the inlet. The
supply valve should always be in the full open position while diving with the regulator.

If ultrasonic cleaning of the first stage body is necessary during annual service or following flooding, the flow
restrictor screw should be removed, cleaned, inspected, and reused. The white HPDE filter should be replaced, and
the black gasket can be cleaned, inspected and reused. If ultrasonic cleaning is not needed, and the flow control
element is functioning properly, replacement of the HPDE filter is not necessary.
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